
 
iglesia de Cristo en
La Floresta

From Rafael Tovar
To: Gary Copeland
Cc: Church of Christ in Harvest, AL that meets on Kelly Spring Road

January 2023

Greetings, dear brothers and sisters of the church of Christ in 
Harvest, Alabama. Receive greetings from me and our brothers 
from the church of Christ in Barinas-Venezuela. 

Thanking God the Father and all of you for the love for the people 
of God here in Barinas, I present the work that we do with 
humility, hoping it will be to your liking.

May God the Father multiply you, we ask for many prayers for our 
country and for all the faithful churches in Venezuela.

Without more, your brother in Christ,

Rafael Tovar

















iglesia de Cristo en
Caroní Bajo











iglesia de Cristo en
Los Pozones







iglesia de Cristo en
Barquisimeto



Visits-January 2023



Visits-January 2023



Baptisms
Barinas-January









Men’s meeting
La Floresta - January
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